
Birmingham 2022 Legacy Improvements at Boldmere Gate, Sutton Park 

Advance notice of advert for public loss of land 

 

As part of the preparatory work required for the Birmingham 2022 Triathlon and Para Triathlon 

events at Boldmere Gate, Sutton Park, Birmingham City Council is seeking to install some electrical 

infrastructure.  

The electrical infrastructure (substation and two electrical hook-up points) will provide energy for 

the triathlon event as well as provide legacy benefits for future events and the roll-out of Electric 

Vehicle charging points at the Boldmere Gate car park post-Games (see plan below). 

The substation will be installed within the car park area at Miller & Carter restaurant – there will be 

no loss of car parking spaces as a result of the installation and the visual impact of the infrastructure 

will be lessened through instant hedging and the movement of existing signage. The two electrical 

hook-up points will be installed either side of the carriageway into the park (one on the 

events/playing field; the other on the car park side). 

In order to complete the required installation, there will be a small loss of public open space where 

equipment is sited. The Council is required to advertise the loss of that public open space land  (both 

permanent and temporary) and begin a four week consultation window. Birmingham City Council 

will consider any objections to the proposal, and any objections should be made in writing (quoting 

reference: LS/PTY/AV/201830) to Suzanne Dodd, City Solicitor and Monitoring Officer, Birmingham 

City Council, Legal & Governance Department at: suzanne.dodd@birmingham.gov.uk. Any 

objections should be provided by 24th January 2022. 

The permanent loss of public open space land totals 61.1m2 (which amounts to 0.0007% of the 

park’s 8,762,710 total square meterage). 

If you have any queries, please contact matt.hageney@birmingham.gov.uk 
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